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Town Council Meetings 
 

 

 

Council Meetings for the month of August, 2020 will be held at 7:00 pm on  

Monday, August 10th, 2020 and Monday, August 24th, 2020.  

Lashburn Town Council: Mayor: Steven Turnbull Councillors: Shannon Bryce, Laura Bowman, 

Danelle Covey, Zach Halwachs and Kevin McNay. 

 

 
 

The Town Office will be 

closed  

Monday, August 3, 2020 for 

Saskatchewan Day. 

 

 

PRE-SALE OF COLUMBARIUM NICHES 
 

The Town of Lashburn has ordered a columbarium for the Lashburn Cemetery.  The 

columbarium will have 48 niches.  Each niche is 12’ x 12’ x 16’ deep and is designed to 

hold up to two urns. 
 

The Columbarium is in the process of being built and the concrete base is being engineered. 

The hope is to have an installation date in the 

 Fall of 2020. 
 

The Town of Lashburn is pre-selling niches for $1,000 per niche.  Costs will increase to 

$1,500 per niche once the columbarium is in place at the cemetery.  This cost does not 

include the price of a memorial inscription plaque or opening and closing the niche. 

 
Contact the Town Office at (306) 285-3533 for more information! 

 

Cemetery 

Committee 
 

Thank you to everyone 

for the interest and 

suggestions regarding 

the cemetery and most 

recently the 

columbarium.  As you 

can well appreciate, the 

deliberation had to 

consider a large 

number of factors, 

which we have given a 

great deal of thought 

to.  Thank you for 

continuing to support 

persons who 

generously give of their 

time and energy. 



 

   

 

 
 

 

 

  
 

   

     

       

    

 

   

   

 

 

  

     

   

  

 

  

  

  

  

     

   

 

  

 

Minute with the Mayor      July, 2020    
 

As summer is now here many projects are underway in the Town.  
 

The Town Council appreciates resident’s concerns and feedback about projects in the Town. As it has 

been stated on social media you can reach out to individual councilors or me. You can also place a 

formal concern with the Town Office which is brought up at Council Meetings. We encourage residents to 

be part of the discussion and work toward solutions. Working together is what continues to make our 

Community strong! Please remember there is a process for addresses issues and making changes and 

things do not always happen overnight. Council looks forward to hearing from all residents!  
 

There have been some questions about the state of Main Street. The resurfacing process will be 

completed this year. As you are aware last summer and fall several locations where dug up and new 

water line infrastructure was installed. The resurfacing and repair process is up for tender as required by 

provincial legislation. Once the tender process closes the bids will be reviewed and work will be 

scheduled. In the meantime the Public Works employees will continue to grade the rough spots. Thank 

you for your understanding as the Town moves forward with the project.  

The Service Road will also be undergoing some continued improvement with the contractor returning to 

resurface some areas from last summer where the water has been pooling.  
 

The repair of frost boils in the Town will continue this summer. Each year we attempt to address the major 

concerns and as you know there are always new ones that surface each year. We have budgeted for 

several repairs and hope to have those completed soon. In the coming weeks residents will see progress 

on some of the continued problem areas.  
 

The Town has contracted an additional student to assist with grass cutting and weed whipping. This was 

done to help address the grass cutting up keep at the cemetery and areas within the Town.  
 

The Town has started to upgrade the roads at the cemetery to improve assess. The Town was able to get 

at no charge reclaim from the resurfacing project on highway 16. The contractors have dumped the 

resurface material at the cemetery and the Public Works employees have started to reconstruct the 

entrance and existing roadways. Some of the new roads will have to have a clay base put down to 

ensure the road surface is stable. This is an ongoing project and will be completed over a few months.  
 

The Community Living Bin located by the Seniors Centre has been removed by the organization because 

of Covid effects. They hope to return the bin to our community in the near future.  
 

This year is an election year. The municipal elections are scheduled for November 9th. This is later than 

normal as Saskatchewan is also having a provincial election in October. With the restrictions around Covid 

the Town will be reviewing the election process and make adjustments to our normal practice of 

conducting elections. We will keep residents informed of the new changes once Council debates and 

decides.  
 

The Town is also still actively pursuing the water pipeline alternative. With the issues surrounding Covid 

some of projects have been back logged. SaskWater continues to work with the City of Lloydminster to 

develop the project. A Town Public Meeting will be held for residents to hear the proposal and ask 

questions of the elected officials and representatives from SaskWater. We will post the date when one is 

available.  
 

I encourage you to submit questions or concerns that you would like addressed in the next Minute with the 

Mayor in August. Simply drop the question off at the Town Office or email me directly at 

steven_turnbull@hotmail.ca.   

You can also check out my Facebook page at Mayor of Lashburn Steven Turnbull.  

 



 

Lashburn Library 
 

OPEN HOURS 
 
 

         Monday  Closed      

Tuesday 9:00 am- 12 noon 

Wednesday 6:30 pm- 9:30 pm 

Thursday 1:30 pm-4:30 pm 

Friday           10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

 

Book Club 7:00 pm 2nd Wednesday of 

the month 
 

Story Time to be announced 
 

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

  

  

 

   

  

 

    

                                                                                                                                                
  

                                                     
 
   

  

  

 

 

   

  

   

   

  

   
        

 

  

   

 

                                              

    

                                                                                                       

 

           

 

 

 

Nails & Lashes by Candice 
 

Tuesday – Thursday  

Day & Evening Appointments 

306-821-1449 

 

Do you sit and look at your tired 

coffee tables, end tables, night tables, 

or just want to add a hallway table or 

a bench seat at the end of your bed?  

Contact us and let’s chat!!!  

Located in Lashburn.  

306-821-2250 or check us out on FB 

http://www.facebook.com/kghBBB 

 

Lashburn Centennial Museum 

96 Main Street 

P.O. Box 275, Lashburn SK, 

S0M 1H0 
 

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/

Lashburn-Centennial-

Museum-247827855409220/ 
 

For Appointments contact 

Kathy 306-285-7288, 

Murray 306-821-7590 

or the 

Town Office 306-285-3533 

If you are aware of any street lights that are out in the Town of 
Lashburn, Please report them to: 

 

 
 

In Saskatchewan call: 310-2220, Out of province call:  
1-888-355-5589 or on the SaskPower website 

http://www.saskpower.com/ 

 

 

If you are still interested in making a 

donation to the 

 Donor’s Choice, 

 forms are available from  

Margaret Hemsley 306-285-4157 or 

Holly Wheler 306-319-9147 & the 

Credit Union. Cheques must be 

made out to Lashburn District 

Combined Appeal Donor’s Choice.  

 

Lashburn Seniors 

Club  

Memberships are 

now available for 

2019 – 20 at 

$10.00/person –  

we need members.  

For information 

contact  

Enid Facca  

306– 831-9111, 

Alice Jack 306-285-

3329 or  

Bev Watt   

306-285-3287. 

 
 

The Town of Lashburn would like to remind town 

residents that your personal property such as boats, 

campers, utility trailers etc. cannot be parked on town 

owned lots or boulevards for extended periods of time, 

this includes motor homes. Camper Pullouts are not 

allowed to jut out over sidewalks or into the street.  

Unlicensed or partly dismantled vehicles cannot be 

parked on the street or town boulevards at any time. 

Any time any type of trailer is parked on a town street it 

must be licensed and attached to a currently licensed 

vehicle for transporting. Parking vehicles where it 

impedes sight of moving traffic at intersections is 

prohibited. 

No parking within 5 meters of any intersection or fire 

hydrant. 

Anything in contravention of the Town’s Bylaw is liable 

to a $100.00 fine and unit may be towed and impounded. 

 

 

Sask Crime Watch Advisory 

Network 

Visit www.saskcrimewatch.ca to sign 

up for the Saskatchewan Crime 

Watch Advisory Network. 

The network allows RCMP 

detachments to send text messages, 

emails or phone calls to residents 

with information about criminal 

activity in this area. 

 
 



              

 

Please remove waste & organics carts 

from the street as soon as possible after 

pick up. This will ensure the grading of 

streets can proceed effectively.  

The Town will not be responsible for 

grading around carts. 

 

The Town now has the option for people to 
receive their Utility Bills, Tax Notices, 

Assessment Notices and Receipts thru  
e-mail. To sign up for this service there is a 

form that has to be filled out.  
 

Call 306-285-3533 for one to be mailed to 
you or email 

townoflashburn.cindy@sasktel.net to have 
a copy emailed to you. 

 
If you need your grass cut or 

yard work done 

 call Xol Paul at 306 285 3210 

 

 

 
GFL COVID-19: Guidelines for Safe Garbage Disposal 
As waste collec tors continue to work hard, there are steps you can take to protect them and your 

community as a whole. Please consider our workers and practice the following steps to SAFELY 

dispose of your waste. 
 

1. BAG and SEAL your garbage 
• Place garbage securely in sealed bags (with no holes). Please note we cannot collect loose items at this time. 
• If your container has a lid, ensure it’s fully closed to avoid loose windblown items. 
 

2. DO NOT place used tissues/ napkins/ wipes, etc. loose in ANY CONTAINER 
• Items for cleaning or personal use (including masks and gloves) MUST be disposed of in tightly-sealed garbage 
bags and placed in the garbage ONLY. 
 

3. If you’re sick, bag it TWICE 
• If you, anyone in your household, or anyone you’ve been in contact with is sick, place your garbage in a bag, then 
put that bag in a second bag. If in doubt, bag it twice! 
 

4. Leave SUFFICIENT SPACE at the curb 
• Ensure at least 4 ft of space between your containers and any obstacles (such as vehicles) so our collectors don’t 
need to manually handle them. 
 

5. SANITIZE 
• Wipe down your containers. This is especially important if you’ve touched them. 
 

6. Practice SAFE disposal of household hazardous waste (HHW) 
• HHW such as chemical cleaning products should NOT be placed in the garbage. For guidance on safe disposal, 
check your local/municipal HHW collection program. 

                                                 
  

When 96-year-old Wynne Richards placed her hands on her lost leather writing case, it felt like she had 

her late husband back again. 

She was convinced the green case had ended up in the trash, and that with it, hundreds of cherished love 

letters had disappeared. 

“After 10 years they showed up. That’s why I call it a miracle,” Richards said in an interview with 

Global News. 

In June, a North Battleford, Sask., couple was renovating their basement before putting the home on the 

market. As Kenny Moccasin tore down wood paneling in a storage room, some insulation tumbled to the 

floor. 

A green, purse-like leather case landed on the soft, pink material. Undoing the clasp and opening the 

case, he found hundreds of love letters. 

“The first thing I saw was the date: 1946, New Years,” Moccasin said. 

His wife, Noella Mitsuing, is an antique collector and felt like the discovery was as good as gold. In 

addition to the dates, she noticed how the letters were sent from Lashburn, Sask., to Leeds, England. 

The letters, sent from J.A. Richards of Lashburn to W. Parry, began with “To My Very Own Darling.” 

They painted a picture of two young lovers separated following the Second World War. 

As she read the correspondence, she felt like she was peeking at the script to a movie like Titanic or The 

Notebook. 

“You could just smell these letters were old,” Mistuing said. 

She was determined to find the descendants of either the author or his muse. Through a combination of 

social media sleuthing and communication with Lashburn town officials, she tracked down someone 

even better. 

W. Parry, now named Wynne Richards, was alive and living in a senior’s housing community in 

Saskatoon. Previously, she’d owned the same North Battleford house before Moccasin and Mitsuing. 

She’d stashed the letters in her basement storage room to keep them safe. When she moved 140 

kilometres east to Saskatoon, her leather writing case didn’t make the trip with her. 

To be reunited with them has meant the chance to relive young love. 

“It’s like having Jim back with me. I haven’t read them all yet. It will take me a long time,” Richards 

said.       
       Picture and Story taken from Global News 

 

With the beautiful weather we’ve been 

having it’s so nice to see many people out 

walking their dogs. 

Just a reminder to please be courteous to 

the rest of the community and pick up 

after your dog! 

 

 

mailto:townoflashburn.cindy@sasktel.net

